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Mid-Ohio Valley MRC Awarded a $50,000 Medical Reserve Corps COVID-19 RISE Award by the National Association of County and City Health Officials 

Award is among $9.5 million distributed to MRCs across nation


              Mid-Ohio Valley Health Department, who houses the Mid-Ohio Valley MRC, is the recipient of a Medical Reserve Corps (MRC) COVID-19 Respond, Innovate, Sustain and Equip (RISE) Award given by the National Association of County and City Health Officials (NACCHO).  NACCHO represents the country’s nearly 3,000 local health departments. 

These awards, made possible through a cooperative agreement with the Office of the Assistant Secretary for Preparedness and Response’s Medical Reserve Corps Program Office, will provide resources to the MRC network to support COVID-19 response efforts. Awards totaling $9.5 million will support 186 units and state coordinators to build the capacity for the MRC to respond, innovate to evolving requirements, sustain staffing requirements, and equip units with resources needed to support their missions.  Mid-Ohio Valley MRC received a Tier 2 award in the amount of $50,000.

This grant has helped the Mid-Ohio Valley MRC Unit out tremendously. They have been able to purchase items to help keep the MRC Unit going to help the MRC volunteers to help in the community.

The MRC is a national network of volunteers, organized locally to improve the health and safety of their communities. The MRC network comprises approximately 200,000 volunteers in roughly 800 community-based units located throughout the United States and its territories. During the 2020 COVID-19 response, MRC volunteers contributed approximately 840,000 hours of service, resulting in a workforce savings of nearly $24 million. Currently, the MRC reports approximately 3 million volunteer hours to support COVID-19 local response efforts, and the numbers continue to grow. 

According to NACCHO’s 2020 Network Profile of the Medical Reserve Corps, more than half of units (63%) expressed that additional unit funding was their greatest need. Funding for these awards comes through the American Rescue Plan Act of 2021 and is a direct result of NACCHO’s advocacy work to expand support for the Medical Reserve Corps. 

###

The Mid-Ohio Valley Health Department serves Wood, Wirt, Calhoun, Pleasants, Ritchie and Roane Counties. It is located at 211 Sixth St. in Parkersburg. The offices are open 8 a.m. to 4 p.m. Call 304-485-7374 or visit the website, www.movhd.com for more information. Follow them at Mid-Ohio Valley Health Department MOVHD on Facebook and @MOVHealthDept on Instagram and Twitter.


About NACCHO
The National Association of County and City Health Officials (NACCHO) represents the nation's nearly 3,000 local governmental health departments. These city, county, metropolitan, district, and tribal departments work every day to protect and promote health and well-being for all people in their communities. For more information about NACCHO, please visit www.naccho.org.
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